
 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – December 12th 

Early Dismissal – Next Tuesday 

Term 4 finishes next Tuesday at the earlier time of 1:30pm. Please note this in your family diary and ensure your 

child is picked up on time. Teachers will be on duty until 1:45pm. If you are unable to make it to school at that time, 

please make sure you book your child into our Team Kids Aftercare program, which will run until 6:15pm.School 

resumes next year for staff members on 27th January. Students will begin on Monday 30th January. 

Capital Works Program - Building Works 

Next Monday morning we will be meeting with the architects and the builders from the construction company that 

won the tender to build our new permanent classrooms, library, staff meeting room, and new student toilets. It is 

very exciting to finally have the building program underway. 

Goodbyes 

Next Tuesday we will be saying a final farewell to our 95 Year 6 six students – our largest cohort.  This 

coming Friday night, the Year 6 students will arrive at school looking very grown up indeed, as they always 

do, for their farewell celebration. I feel sure I can speak for everyone who has had contact with this group 

of students when I say what a credit they are to the school, their families and themselves. Thank you to 

Zac Wilson, Cathy Wu, Lauren Ho, Katherine Oswin, Natalie Lorigan, and Kim Harrington for working with 

these lovely students during the past year. Also thank you to the many teachers who have been part of 

their lives since they started in Prep. The work that parents and teachers have done together over the 

past 12 years, and the students’ efforts and choices during their schooling has helped to mould these Year 

6 students into the lovely people they are today. I feel sure they will move on to secondary school and 

continue success in the next phase of their lives. Thank you also to the parents of the Year 6 students, who 

have worked so well on the organisation for Friday’s special event – I know the students are very much 

looking forward to it, and I am sure the celebration will be very successful. 

Farewell also to those other students and families who will be leaving Birralee this year. Your time here 

has been greatly appreciated and we would love to keep in contact throughout the years to come. You will 

always be welcome back at Birralee. 

A special farewell once more to teachers Clinton Bowe and Carmela Licastro. Clinton is heading off to a 

promotion position at Serpell Primary School and Carmela is retiring from teaching.  As I said in my last 

newsletter, both teachers will be really missed at Birralee by the students, staff members, and parents. I 

wish them both the very best in the next phase of their lives.  

Wendy Lin will be taking 12 months leave.  

Welcome to teachers Lauren Lu, who will be taking Mandarin next year, and to Ryan Horvat, who will be 

teaching with us next year in several capacities. Many of you will know Ryan, he has been the Director of 

Service at our Before and After School Care Program for the past couple of years.  



School Crossing Supervisors – Peter & Chris 

Thank you, Peter and Chris for the wonderful job you have done looking after our students and parents this year. 

Their happy smiles and lovely ways with our students are very much appreciated. To Peter, Efcharistó Pétro, Kalá 

Christoúgenna kai eftychisméno to néo étos and to Chris, have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

I would like to thank the members of the community who provided support to Chris during a recent incident at the 

crossing. Please remember that our crossing supervisors are there to keep our children safe. Please treat them with 

respect and apply extra care when driving through the crossing. 

Ashley Ryan, 

Principal 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Achieving excellence together! 

Word of the Week  

Ebullient (adjective):  having or showing liveliness and enthusiasm 

Quote of the Week  

“The best and most beautiful things in the world cannot be seen or even touched – they must be felt with the 

heart.” – Helen Keller 



 

Library News – End of year 

 

It is just a few weeks now until the school year ends, so all library books need to be returned for 

stocktaking. I will be sending home overdue notices next week and I’m sure teachers will be re-

minding students to get those books back ASAP. Take some time to search for any lost books – 

check under those beds and in the car! Otherwise, they do need to be paid for at the office. 

A big THANK YOU to Maria and Kirsty, who have helped with sorting and delivering Book Club this year. Also, to 

those families who have donated books to the library. It is much appreciated.  

I will be sad to see my Grade 6 library captains and helpers leave for high school. Thank you to Charlotte, Jerome, 

Sophie and Shanice, for all their time spent in the library at lunchtimes, and for helping with Book Fair and Book 

Club. Many other students have also helped to shelve returns and cover new books, so thank you to them as well. 

I hope families will keep on reading with their children over the holidays and encourage them to use their local li-

braries. Don’t forget that books make great Christmas presents too!   

Happy holidays everyone! I will see you in the New Year. 

Cherie Hicks – Birralee Librarian.  

2nd Hand Uniform Shop 

The 2nd Hand Uniform Shop will be open at the following times: 

• Tuesday 13th 8:30am - 9am 

• Thursday 15th  2:45pm - 3:30pm 
 
Cash only. Please bring small denominations. 

If you have uniform items that you would like to donate please drop them off at the office.  



Calendar 

2022 

December 

 Monday 12th   School Council Meeting 

 Mon 12th—Fri 16th  Junior School Swimming 

 Mon 12th—Fri 16th  Grade 5  Swimming 

 Tuesday 13th  Whole School Transition 

     Year 7 Transition Day 

 Thursday 15th  Grade 6 Excursion 

 Friday 16th   Year 6 Transition night 

 Tuesday 20th  End of Term 4 (1:30pm dismissal) 

 

2023 

January 

 Monday 30th  Term 1 commences for students 

April 

 Thursday 6th    End of Term 1—2:30pm dismissal 

 Monday 24th  Start of Term 2 

June 

 Friday 23rd    End of Term 2—2:30pm dismissal 

July 

 Monday 10th  Start of Term 3 

September 

 Friday 15th    End of Term 3—2:30pm dismissal 

October 

 Monday 2nd  Start of Term 4 

December 

 Wednesday 20th   End of Term 4 (1:30pm dismissal) 

 



Extracurricular Activities 
We have various tutors and organisations who provide private tuition and programs before, during or after school. 

New programs are advertised via flyers or in the community news section of the newsletter. Enrolment forms may 

be available at the office or directly from the program organiser. 

 

  

2nd Hand Uniforms 
Contact Ida on  0478 083 589 to arrange an appointment. 
 

Canteen 
Lunch orders are available Tuesday to Friday. Orders can be placed in advance and need to be in by 9:00am for 
same day processing. To place an order download the Qkr! App. Click here for instructions on how to download 
and use Qkr! 

Name Program Contact 

Lala Music Music lessons and band for 

grade 3 - 6 

Olivia 0419 131 868 
lalamusic2@yahoo.com.au 

Jill Scholfield Piano  Jill 0401 972 664 

 

Violin Program Violin Trent 0413 207 689  
trentbunston@gmail.com 

Kelly  Sports Multi-Sports & Basketball Gary Hoskin gary@kellysports.com.au 
kellysports.com.au/events 

Slamin Tennis Tennis 

(flyer below) 

Vicky 0403 129 648 

https://slamin.com.au/ 

Sporty Stars Dance, Soccer, Basketball 

(flyer below) 

 Russ 

0422 043 853 
info@sportystars.com.au 

Team Kids Out of school hours care 

  
1300 035 000 
https://teamkids.com.au/ 

Digimaker Coding (starting term 2) 

(flyer below) 
 

https://www.digimaker.com.au/enrol 

 

Chess Education Chess Club Nick 

 

info@chesseducation.com.au 

 

Bricks 4 Kidz Lego building Derek 

 

 

 

0402 945 599 

hychong@bricks4kidz.com 

Bricks4kidz.com.au/mm 
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